Orford Parks and Playground Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

April 17th, 2019

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present: JJ Hebb (Chair), Lawrence Hibbard, David Smith and Robb Day (Secretary)

JJ opened the meeting at 7:04.  JJ motioned to accept the March Minutes as read, Lawrence seconded and all were in favor.


No new news regarding the baseball field from Eric Reichert.  JJ agreed to email Eric.


Lawrence suggested that we contact Vermont Recreational Surfacing and Fencing to see if they provide baseball field construction and maintenance services.  In the next few days, Lawrence agreed to move the snack shack to the parking lot and possibly  roto-till the baseball field baseline.  Robb agreed to look into sources for Turf Ace and Lawrence will look into pea stone for the dugouts.  JJ felt that this was important to show RISD that the OP&P is holding up our side of the agreement.  Lawrence felt that maybe John Fields could help with the field.  Lawrence and David agreed to look into the Community Field right of way from the Fire Department property.


The Town Common is awaiting a soil test to determine fertilizer requirements.  Robb agreed to do this.  Carl Schmidt contacted Robb and voiced his concerns over the low branches along the Mall Walk and that three crab apple trees along the fence between the Cemetery and the Common need to be pruned.  He had agreed to pay Bartlett Tree Service to prune them but they have not completed the job as of now.  Robb suggested that we just prune the low branches but JJ felt we should go through the Orford Tree Warden (Bill Wilson), and Lawrence has it on his list to talk with Bill.  Lawrence will also contact Mike Mann regarding the Community Field flag pole light.


JJ presented to the group Robb's write up for the website.  She agreed to talk to Kate Lester regarding swimming lessons to put information on the site as well.


At our next meeting on May 15th it was agreed that we will meet at Indian Pond Beach and install the dock.  David agreed to bring some concrete blocks.  We also will plan to look at the Gazebo to see what repairs are needed.  There is no new news on the failed culvert at the entrance to Indian Pond Beach.  JJ agreed to touch base with the Selectboard about this.
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JJ received a quote from Vermont Recreational Surfacing and Fencing regarding the damaged fence along the west end of the parking area of the Community Field.  The quote was for $2129 and it will be forwarded to the Office of the Selectboard (Esther Dobbins-Marsh).


JJ received a property use request from Bob Thatcher for his annual Soccer Camp, she will approve.  At this time JJ has not heard from the women's softball group and will approve it if it comes with the stipulation that RISD soccer has the rights to the field during soccer season and there will be not unattended children at the field due to problems last year.  


Green Up Day is on May 4th.  The mailer has been sent and this year we will have two sign up days and there is a notice that Floyd's Rubbish Removal will clean up the bags left and requests that bags are consolidated for ease of pick  up.  Road Assignments can be obtained at the Dump on April 27th from 9-11 am and May 4th from 8-9 also at the dump.   Baked goods will be provided by JJ and Robb .  JJ and Robb will cover the 27th and Lawrence will take the 4th.  


Robb talked about the grub treatment quote from Bio Spray.  To treat the entire field will cost $6000.  Bio Spray feels that this will not be necessary but will come prepared to do so.  They can only legally treat the infected areas of the field, and the minimum cost to apply is $2000.  JJ will contact Esther and give her this information.  Lawrence and Robb discussed  herbicide treatment along the chain link fences on the Community Field.  Lawrence will measure the lengths of the fence and let Robb know so he can contact Bio Spray for a quote.  JJ agreed to ask Esther about the Mall Walk as Bio Spray also contracts with the Town to apply herbicides to that as well.


Lawrence agreed to contact a locksmith in Lebanon to see about getting 7 locks keyed the same for the Community Field.  It was agreed that we should change the locks and have the same key fit the locks on the water hydrants, soccer sheds, baseball/softball storage and gate.  The snack shack belongs to the school and we can keep the same lock on that.  Robb suggested finding locks with keys that cannot be duplicated.  JJ felt that we could have 10 keys so the OP&P can have keys as well as the Office of the Selectboard and a few for folks at RISD.


David expressed interest on being a member of the OP&P.  All were in favor of this and JJ agreed to contact the Selectboard.  


JJ motioned to adjourn at 8:38  and Lawrence Seconded.  All were in favor.


Minutes were taken by Robb Day.

